
Dear Colleagues, 
  
During the month of the August, Vice President of Administration & Finance/Chief Financial Officer Dr. 
Doug Freer will also serve as the Administrator-in-Charge in the Division of Student Affairs. Effective 
September 1, Harry Le Grand will take over as the Interim Vice President. 
  
As many of you know, prior to coming to CSUSB, Doug served as the Vice President for Student Affairs at 
Cal Poly Pomona for eight years, overseeing a portfolio of student services that included enrollment 
management, student success services, intercollegiate athletics, ASI, student union, university housing 
services, and student engagement programs. 
  
I appreciate all your continued support as we ensure our students as well as our colleagues in Student 
Affairs have a seamless transition. I also look forward to seeing all of you on Tuesday, August 14 (2 p.m., 
SMSU Events Center) as we celebrate the remarkable contributions of Dr. Brian Haynes before he steps 
into his new role as UC Riverside’s Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs. 
 
Tomás D. Morales 
President 


